## The Board of Education Town of Vernon

30 Park Street - PO Box 600 Vernon, Connecticut 06066

Anne Fischer, Chairperson
Mason Thrall, Vice Chairperson
Patricia Buxton, Secretary
Karen Colt
Kevin Brown
Mark Kalina
Stephen Linton
Deborah Rodriguez
Kristiana Wintress

September 19, 2022

## APPROVED MINUTES BOARD OF EDUCATION FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING

A Facilities Committee meeting of the Vernon Board of Education was held at Rockville High School, 70 Loveland Hill Road in the Media Center on September 19, 2022.

The meeting began at 6:00 p.m.

## Attendees:

Facilities Committee members: Mr. Stephen Linton, Mr. Mason Thrall, Mr. Mark Kalina and Ms. Kristiana Wintress.

Administration Members: Superintendent Dr. Joseph Macary, Director of Business and Finance Mr. Bill Meier, Director of Public Works Mr. Dwight Ryniewicz, Supervisor of Schools Facilities Mr. Bill Peluso.

Others in Attendance: Mrs. Anne Fischer.

- Call to Order The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Mr. Linton.
- Public Comment None.
- Tour of Rockville High School The group toured and inspected the following: band room upgrades, upgrades to the quad including new asphalt and the new storage shed that is in process of being built.
- Update on Center Road School Roof Project The Committee was updated on the Center Road School roof replacement project. Project start date is postponed to June 2023. Expected completion is Mid-August 2023. Dr. Macary and Mr. Meier explained VPS has taken delivery of materials and they are insured.
- Update Summer 2022 Projects The Committee was updated on completed and in-process Summer Projects including but not limited to the new storage facility at Rockville High School, replacement RTU at LSS, VCMS field Drainage and other projects.

## The Board of Education Town of Vernon

30 Park Street - PO Box 600 Vernon, Connecticut 06066

Anne Fischer, Chairperson
Mason Thrall, Vice Chairperson
Patricia Buxton, Secretary
Karen Colt
Kevin Brown
Mark Kalina
Stephen Linton
Deborah Rodriguez
Kristiana Wintress

September 19, 2022

Adjournment – 7:05 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Buxton, Board Secretary